Christ Church National School

Board of Management Meeting Minutes 

Date: 7th December 2022 
· Minutes from BoM meeting 26-06-2022 with amendments made were signed off.  Proposed by BH, seconded by WG.  Minutes from BoM meeting 25-08-2022 signed off. Proposed by WG, seconded by BH.

· Annual accounts have not been finalised by accountant and therefore WG is not in a position to give a final report on the financial position of the school.  Newly appointed accountancy firm is very slow in responding to request for accounts despite information having been submitted in October. 

· WG reported that the school does not have the ‘full’ SAGE accounting package which means that no reports for this year can be processed until last year’s accounts have been signed off.  BoM agreed to upgrade if WG decides this is necessary.

· The budget from Spring ’22 was significantly impacted by the increase in energy costs and inflation.  To offset this, a Circular from the department of Education was released (06-12-2022) confirming that a further €75 per student will be contributed.  The voluntary subscriptions continue to be received by the school.

· Covid funding will continue. The BoM agreed to increase cleaning hours for cleaner with this in mind. 

· The current SNA review is being carried out by the two post holders : Ms. Coulter and Mrs. Duggan. 

· The wall has been signed off.  Steps were not satisfactory however the builder returned, fixed them and now they are acceptable. 

· The playground was installed at October mid-term break.   It was initially very slippy, however this has reduced with wear and tear.  

· Swimming has started.  

· Windows are leaking in the school - the BoM agreed these need to be fixed. 

· A new caretaker – Tony Butler has been appointed. 

· The PTA welcome evening in September took in €600.  The School calendar has made €800.

· The school has received a letter from the NCSE requesting that it consider the inclusion of a ASD unit attached to the school.  The BoM acknowledges the letter however as with before, we are not in a position to include a unit due to space restrictions. 

· The Admissions Policy had a mandatory correction made regarding SEN.  The revised Admissions Policy was signed off.
· The Anti-Bullying and Code of Behaviour Policies were brought before the BoM.  There were a number of minor amendments to be made.  HH will do this and the policies will be ratified at the next BoM meeting. 
· The Admissions for 2023/2024 academic year will open on the 5th January 2023.
Child Protection Oversight Report:

· The CPOR was completed and signed by Chairperson and Principal.

· 4 mandated referrals were made to TUSLA 
3 are being monitored, 1 has been moved to another school however TUSLA and the new school has been notified of this. 

Bullying:  No incidents reported.

Date of next meeting:  TBC
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